Name	- (
Class	Chapter

## NAPOLEON ADDRESSING HIS ARMY

Part of Napoleon's success came from the devotion and loyalty that he inspired both in his army and in those he conquered. Napoleon gave the following speech during his Italian campaign.

## Soldiers:

You have in a fortnight won six victories, taken twenty-one standards, fifty-five pieces of artillery, and conquered the richest part of Piedmont.... Without any resources you have supplied all that was necessary You have won battles without cannon, passed rivers without bridges, made forced marches without shoes, camped without brandy and often without bread....

But, soldiers, you have done nothing as yet compared with what there still remains to do.... Is there anyone among you whose courage is lacking? Is there anyone who would prefer to return across the summits of the Apennines and the Alps and bear patiently the disgrace of a slavish soldier? No, ... All of you are burning to extend the glory of the French people.

Friends, I am promising you this conquest, but there is one condition which you must swear to fulfill. That is to respect the peoples whom you deliver, and repress the hornble pillage which certain scoundrels, incited by our enemies, commit. Otherwise you will not be the deliverers of the people but their scourges.... Your victories, your bravery, your success, the blood of your brothers who have died in battle—all will be lost, even honor and glory. As for me and the generals who have your confidence, we should blush to command an army without discipline and restraint.... Anyone who engages in pillage will be shot without mercy.

Peoples of Italy, the French army comes to break your chains; the French people is the friend of all peoples. You may receive them with confidence. Your property, your religion, and your customs will be respected. . . . We have no grudge except against the tyrants who oppress you.

## Napoleon and his army



Na	me
Q	Chapter
1.	Which paragraph of the speech makes this point? "Soldiers, look what you have done!"
2.	Which paragraph of the speech makes this point? "Soldiers, look what you can do!"
3.	In the third paragraph, what condition of conquest does Napoleon set before his army?
4.	What reason does he give for this condition?
5.	To whom does Napoleon appeal in the last paragraph?
6.	Does he make this appeal as a conqueror or a deliverer?
7.	As a member of Napoleon's army, how might this speech make you feel?
8.	As a citizen of Italy, how might you react to this speech?